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Improvements are coming

The City of Vaughan is undertaking important municipal infrastructure 
improvements to various stormwater management facility and outfall locations. 
Stormwater management facilities are designed and built to collect rainfall and surface 
water runoff.

As part of the 2022 Capital Works Program, the City is planning improvements to Site 14, 
Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (TRCA) Outfall 4, near Ortona Court, and Site 
24, TRCA Outfall 5, near North Rivermede Road. These enhancements support the City’s 
continued commitment to ensuring long-term sustainability of municipal infrastructure.

Construction is expected to begin in the fall of 2023. 

Pre-construction Field Work 

Pre-construction field work is underway, with City-retained engineering consultants in your 
neighbourhood conducting investigation activities including topographic and/or legal surveys, 
geotechnical boreholes and other field investigation works. The various underground utilities (i.e., 
gas, telephone and hydro) are identified by different coloured paint markings. 

Traffic Impacts

All roads will remain open to traffic while the field investigation work is being carried out, under 
the direction of the Infrastructure Delivery department.

Project Updates

Newsletter #2 will be issued prior to construction to provide further details including approximate 
construction start and end dates. Updates will also be available at vaughan.ca/SWMF.

https://www.vaughan.ca/SWMF


City of Vaughan:
Infrastructure Delivery department 

Infrastructure Development

T: 905-832-2281, ext. 8917

E: infrastructure.delivery@vaughan.ca 

Webpage: vaughan.ca/SWMF

For more information or questions related to this project, contact: 

Consultant: 
Aquafor Beech Limited

vaughan.ca/SWMF

For general inquiries, contact Access Vaughan:
Hours: Monday to Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.

T: 905-832-2281

E: accessvaughan@vaughan.ca
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